
BEAVER ISLAND 

EMERGENCY SERVICES AUTHORITY 

 

Minutes of the meeting held on April 28, 2016 

Upon a motion and support by Directors Grassmick and Howell, respectively, the board authorized the 

acquisition of  a used ambulance for $7,000. 

The board discussed options for housing off-Island paramedics and agreed that the apartment at the 

East Side Fire Hall should be used for that purpose. 

The board discussed grant opportunities to fund capital asset acquisitions as well as ongoing education 

and asked that executive director White explore available grants. 

Upon and motion and support by directors Kohls and Howell, respectively, the board approved the EMS 

budget submitted by Director Speck. 

Public comment – Don Spencer briefly described an internship arrangement between the BIRHC and 

Grand Valley State University, whereby a GVSU nursing student work at the BIRHC during the summer 

months.  Mr. Spencer noted that the BIRHC was looking for appropriate housing to facilitate the 

internship. 

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned. 

 


